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June 23, 2004

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The five enclosed motions will authorize the Department of Judicial Administration (DJA) to accept financial donations from various organizations to support the Elder Abuse Conference to be held September 13-15, 2004.

DJA has received VAWA/STOP (Violence Against Women Act/Services, Training, Officers, Prosecutors) grant funding since 1996.  These federal dollars are designated to train law enforcement and prosecutors on the issues of domestic violence and sexual assault.  Since 1996, these monies have been used to fund local conferences and to send law enforcement and prosecution staff to national and international conferences.  The grant administrator, Diane Tatum, works with an advisory board of multi-jurisdictional law enforcement and prosecution personnel to decide how STOP grant funds will be spent in our county each year.

This year, the advisory board has elected to hold a conference to address the growing and alarming trend of crimes against the elderly.  Since 84% of these crimes against the elderly are committed by a family member, this subject area fits well within the STOP grant guidelines of addressing domestic violence.  
The VAWA Advisory Board has a strong desire to have a high-caliber statewide conference, open to prosecutors and law enforcement officers across Washington State.  In order to expand the conference beyond King County attendance, more funding is needed beyond that of the VAWA/STOP grant for King County.  To this end, we are requesting that the King County Council allow DJA to accept donations from outside organizations that are committed to addressing Elder Abuse in our community.  

 The American Association of Retired Persons (AARP), the Alzheimer’s Association, the Department of Social and Health Services (DSHS), the Pierce County VAWA Elder Abuse Grant (PCVAWA), and Service Employees International Union, Local 519 (SEIU 519) would all like to make financial contributions to DJA in support of the Elder Abuse Conference.  Their donations would range in amount from $1,000 to $10,000.  In order to accept these donations, the Council must give its approval. 

Thank you for your time and attention to this matter.  If you have any questions concerning these motions, please contact Elizabeth Gay, King County Domestic Violence Program Manager, at (206) 296-7864.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Barbara Miner, Director, and Superior Court Clerk


Elizabeth Gay, King County Domestic Violence Program Manager
